
Trustees Meeting for Vernon Grove Cemetery 

Wednesday October16, 2013 

 

Meeting was called to order by Chairman Jamie Luchini at 6:00, present 

were Bill Cavazza, Maryann Fiske, Lyn Lovell, Harry Shahnamian and Scott 

Vecchiolla.  Scott Crisafulli, Highway Surveyor was present 

 

Minutes of the last meeting were read and accepted on motion of Maryann 

Fiske and Scott Vecciolla Bills were reviewed and signed.  

 

Old Business: 

1.      Lyn reported that we had received the check from Plymouth Ins for the 

damage at the cemetery on Memorial Day. 

2.      Jamie reported that the Finance Committee had approved our request of 

$13,000.00 for the new mower.  

 

New Business: 

 

1. Jamie asked that we get information on a better heating system for the 

garage. Lyn is to ask Al to look in local stores for a small electric heater and 

she will call some plumbing and heating suppliers for an estimate.  

 

2, Scott Crisafulli was present for a discussion on the men from the 

cemetery to work for the highway department during and after snow storms. 

It was agreed that the men would be paid by the Trustees for their regular 35 

hours each week any time after that if they were working for the Highway 

Department they would be paid overtime under the Snow and Ice money 

appropriation. Scott also agreed to sand the cemetery as well as our men 

would use highway equipment to plow the cemetery. 

  

3. Jamie asked that each Trustee bring in their list for capital improvements 

as we have been asked to submit a 5 year plan.  

    

 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 on motion by Scott and Bill. Next meeting will be 

Nov 20
th

 at 6:00pm in the Town Hall. 

 

 

   Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

   Lyn Lovell, Secretary 

 

 

   

 


